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Annex to Chair Notes - Item 3.

(Details of petitions to be re-opened, or closed or withdrawn)



Petitions to be re-opened:

 On the basis of substantial new information received:

            Petition 0130/2007 by Georgios Floras (Greek) on behalf of the bookshop 'Floras 
Kosmos', on the Greek Competition Committee and the Greek market in foreign-
language books.

            Petition 0096/2008 by Stavros Sarris (Greek), on the Greek Competition Commission 
and the Greek market for Fiat cars and spare parts for such cars.

Petition 0417/2009 by A. d' A. (Italian), on a ban on convicted persons in the 
European Parliament.

Petition 0677-09 by Maria Luise Rau (German) on excessive charges by Spanish 
electricity company Iberdrola without possibility of redress. She contacted the 
Spanish electricity regulator but received no answer within the statutory period, not 
even after a reminder.

Petitions to be closed:

 Because of lack of response from petitioners to request for further 
information:

Petition 0060/2008 by Alfred Weiss (German) concerning the undervaluing of 
Romanian university degrees and the unfavourable recommendation by the Bonn 
Central Office for Foreign Education regarding eligibility for a senior public service 
post (lack of response to the EC's request of 07.01.2010 for more information).

Petition 0833/2008 by Mr M.S. (Romanian), on behalf of the Professional 
Association of Local Publishers (APEL), Romania, on monopolistic and anti-
competitive practices by the Romanian Post Office in relation to an increase in tariffs 
for distribution of local newspapers.

            Petition 0535/2009 by Angela Johne (German), on hunting wild geese (lack of 
response to the Secretariats request of 30.03.2010 for more information).

 Other reasons

Petition 0577/2009 by Alessandro Michelucci (Italian), on behalf of the ‘European 
Organisation of Translators and Interpreters (EOTI)’, on legal recognition of the 
'European Organisation of Translators and Interpreters (EOTI)' on the basis of copies 
of his correspondence with EC, which he forwarded to the chairman and the reply 
received from CULT.


